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Read these stories and more at https://www.army.mil/paowood.

Fort Leonard Wood Soldiers and civilians are visiting the Waynesville Career Center 
this week to assist about 600 juniors and seniors in building confidence as they pol-
ish job interview and resume-writing skills for their specialized programs of study. 

Fort Leonard Wood Soldiers, civilians volunteer 
at WCC job interview lesson

Fort Leonard Wood kicked off its Army Emergency Relief donation campaign during 
a meeting of senior leaders March 4 in the Maneuver Support Center of Excellence 
headquarters building.

Fort Leonard Wood kicks off its 2024 AER  
fundraising campaign

We thank our school districts and employees for all they do for every family, including 
our military children and families, and wish them a relaxing break. Prior to spring break, 
every leader — military and civilian — should speak with those in their care about living 
our values 24/7, and the importance of risk management and accident avoidance.

MSCoE CG and CSM Send: Manage risk, be safe 
over spring break

Soldiers from the 787th Military Police Battalion spent a day with FBI agents March 6 
at the Springfield, Missouri, resident agency office. 

Fort Leonard Wood Soldiers visit FBI office to 
learn about the bureau 
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NEWS BRIEFS

SRC hosting classes in March
The Fort Leonard Wood Spouse 
Resource Center is hosting events 
throughout March, including a re-
sume-building class at 1 p.m. March 19, 
and a USA Jobs overview and federal 
resume review at 9 a.m. March 27. The 
SRC is located in Bldg. 470, Room 
2222. Call 573.596.3196 for details.

14th MP Bde. headquarters move
The 14th Military Police Brigade 
headquarters has moved back to their 
original location at 6923 Iowa Ave-
nue, Bldg. 844, across from the USO 
building.  

Easter egg hunt
Fort Leonard Wood’s Family and Mo-
rale, Welfare and Recreation is hosting 
an Easter egg hunt from 9 a.m. to noon 
March 23 at Softball Complex B, with 
staggered start times for different age 
groups. The event is free and includes 
Easter Bunny photo opportunities. 
Click here for details. 

DIGITAL GARRISON 
Keeping military communities connected!

The Army’s Digital Garrison mobile app is a one-stop information source for military communities. It’s free and 
available at the Google Play and Apple stores.

1st Lt. Skye Landau, a Fort Leonard Wood geospatial development officer and 
master fitness trainer (left), observes 1st Sgt. Jermaine Rice, with Headquarters 
and Headquarters Company, 3rd Chemical Brigade, as he performs the Army 
Combat Fitness Test standing power throw event March 9 at Cunningham Gym 
during a holistic health and fitness clinic, hosted by HHC, 1st Engineer Brigade 
and Fort Leonard Wood H2F experts. Landau was one of a handful of MFTs on 
hand to assist with ACFT improvement tips. The clinic also included information 
on topics, such as healthy eating habits, and sleep and stress management

HHC, 1st En. Bde. hosts H2F clinic
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–

Missouri now has 31 new, National Weather Service-trained storm spotters, following 
a Skywarn class, held March 13 at the Pulaski County Courthouse in Waynesville.

Storm-spotting class sheds light on storms;  
CSP intern learns lifesaving information

A retired Army Chemical Corps officer was inducted into the Chemical Corps Reg-
imental Association’s Order of the Dragon Feb. 28 on Aberdeen Proving Ground, 
Maryland.

Retired Army Chemical Corps officer welcomed 
into Order of the Dragon
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Antique show
The New Lebanon Historical Society is 
hosting an antique show from 10 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. March 23 at the Veterans of 
Foreign Wars Post 4107, 1617 Lynn 
St., Lebanon, Missouri. Admission 
is $8, and vendor tables are avail-
able for $30. Call 417.664.4023 or 
417.453.6700 for details. 

Quarterly housing town hall
The next quarterly on-post housing 
town hall is set to begin at 5:30 p.m. 
March 26 at Stonegate Community 
Center. Call 573.596.0984 for details.

Holy week services 
In addition to regularly scheduled 
religious services, a Protestant Good 
Friday Service is set for noon March 
29 at Soldier Memorial Chapel. A 
Catholic Good Friday service begins 
at 6 p.m. March 29 at Soldier Memorial 
Chapel. A Community Easter Sunrise 
Service starts at 6:30 a.m. March 31 
at the Military Police Memorial Grove 

(inclement weather location is the 
Specker Barracks Chapel). Two Easter 
Sunday masses will be held on March 
31: 9 a.m. at Soldier Memorial Chapel 
and 1 p.m. at the Main Post Chapel. 
Call the Religious Support Office at 
573.596.2127 for details. 

Faith Skills classes
The Religious Support Office is of-
fering its spring Faith Skills religious 
education classes on Wednesday 
evenings through May 1. The classes 
include a dinner at 5:30 p.m. and run 
until 7:30 p.m. Call 573.596.0089, or 
email martha.a.strong.civ@army.mil for 
details. A Faith Skills Facebook group 
is also available here.

Suicide prevention helpline
The national suicide prevention and 
mental health helpline is available by 
calling 9-8-8. Veterans may press “1” 
to be connected with a responder 
trained to assist military and veteran 
populations.
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Click here to nominate a Fort Leonard Wood service member for recognition.

SGT. 1st CLASS DANIELLE BAKER
SENIOR LEADER COURSE INSTRUCTOR
MANEUVER SUPPORT CENTER OF EXCELLENCE 
NCO ACADEMY

   Sgt. 1st Class Danielle Bak-
er is a Military Police Senior 
Leader Course instructor with 
the Maneuver Support Center 
of Excellence NCO Academy. 
There, she trains, evaluates 
and provides feedback to MP 
NCOs from across the Army. 
Baker was named the MSCoE 
NCO of the Quarter for the 
second quarter of this year 
and was selected to become a 
Criminal Investigation Division  
Special Agent warrant officer –
she reports for Warrant Officer 
Candidate School in June. 

Where are you from? 
   Opp, Alabama

Why did you decide to enlist 
in the Army? 
   My dad was in the Army, 
and the opportunities for me 
in Opp were lacking. I knew 
I didn’t want to stay there; I 
wanted more for myself and 
my future family. The Army was 
my calling. It gave me a drive 
and a sense of purpose I had 
never had before. As soon as 
I joined, I felt like I was part of 
something bigger. 

Why do you continue to 
serve?   
   I love my job. I couldn’t 
imagine myself any place else. 
I enjoy meeting new people 
and traveling, and this job 
allows me to do that. As a CID 

agent, I am with victims and 
subjects on their worst day. I 
want to help people. I want to 
help victims find closure. As an 
instructor, I am giving Soldiers 
knowledge they will carry with 
them the rest of their careers. 

What is the most fulfilling 
part of being an instructor?
   I am here to teach students, 
but I also learn from them. 
My favorite is when former 
students thank me for what 
I taught them because they 
are using it in the field. I really 
appreciate that.   

What do you enjoy about 
being with CID?
   I am passionate about help-
ing victims of sex crimes. It is 
often life-long trauma. I can’t 
take away the trauma, but I can 
be there to walk them through 
the legal process that can of-
ten times feel long and painful.  

What do you enjoy about  
Fort Leonard Wood?
   There are so many opportu-
nities to serve here. It is the 
home of our regiment. It is 
also a good place to raise a 
family. My husband is an MP as 
well. We live on post, and my 
daughter can walk to school. 
The communities are so small. 
I know the other parents, and 
they know me. I feel safe to let 
my kids play outside.
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